“NATO Charity Bazaar” ASBL
Square du Vieux Tilleul 1/4, 1050 Ixelles, Brussels, Belgium
No: 874.358.592

 General Meeting

09 September 2014
The General Meeting started at 10h20
In Attendance: 37 Full Members were present or represented

Absent:  Albania, Artist’s Corner, Azerbaijan, Bulgaria, Iceland and Luxembourg.
1. Agenda – Jimmie Bradshaw (President) / president@natocharitybazaar.org 
1.1 Jimmie welcomed the members to the General Meeting.  She went through the Agenda and introduced the members to the present board        explaining that there are now some spaces on the board for anyone who might be interested. 

                                                                Jimmie Bradshaw (USA)

President


                                Beckie Metelko (USA)
                Vice-President + Guest Access Coordinator

Alessandra Foresti (Italy)

Treasurer

 …………………….   
                Assistant Treasurer
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Secretary
 ……………………                               Assistant Secretary
Dionysia Leolei (Greece)  

Sponsor & Event Coordinator

Trine Lauvsnes (Norway)

Assistant Sponsor & Event Coordinator

Julija Vejic (Croatia)

International Charity Coordinator & Restaurant Assistant

Sylvi Anita Smellror (Norway)
Assistant Charity Coordinator
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                Assistant Charity Coordinator

Tuija Kuusisto (Finland)     


Assistant Charity Coordinator
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Assistant Charity Coordinator

Sabrina Janssens (Belgium)
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Christina Arvanitaki (Greece)

International Restaurant Coordinator

 …………………......                             Assistant Restaurant Coordinator

Carla Bucalossi Quatrini (Italy)
Tombola Coordinator

Marilena Pernisco ( Italy)

Assistant Tombola
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Lady Jan Harper (UK)

Honorary President

Katy Schmidt              

Honorary Vice President
1.2 Welcome to new members
Jimmie welcomed the following new members:  Serge Deynck (2nd ANR Belgium), Bethina Sadolin (2nd ANR Denmark), Teele Treu (2nd ANR Estonia), Annika Ivarsson (ANR Sweden), Katharina Garbe (ANR Switzerland).

1.3 Approval of minutes – June 17 2014
A motion was made and seconded to approve the above minutes.  The resulting vote was unanimous.  The approved minutes will be placed in      the “Members Only” section of our web site.
2 Guest Speaker – Carla Bucalossi Quatrini, President of NATO International Club (NIC)                                                                           Carla introduced the members to the NIC, she explained that it is a group of ladies who meet regularly for a wide variety of activities including conversation groups in different languages, walking groups, card playing, cooking clubs, book clubs and more.  For anybody interested there is a website: www.natointernationalclub.org which at present is being updated.  The next Welcome Coffee Morning will be on the 25th September from 10.00am, all are welcome, the address is Clos du Tallis 6, Woluwe St Pierre 1150.
3  Guest Access - Beckie Metelko (Vice President) vicepresident@natocharitybazaar.org
3.1    Beckie explained that due to changes made to safety and security new guidelines will be given to members regarding access and organization of the 2014 Bazaar.  Helpers’ access will be limited to 12 helpers per country per stand and the pass will be valid for one day only.  She advised members to use NATO personnel and family first as they already have access.  There will be passes for Guests, VIPs and Entertainment but it will be limited.
3.2 She reminded members about the Small Change for Big Change jar, where they can donate any small change. 
3.3 She explained to the members about the web site www.natocharitybazaar.org where they can find all the information they need about the meetings and events leading up to and including the bazaar.  They can access the “Members only” section using the username “member” and the password “member” or “members/members” or “membre/membre”.  They can also find all the material needed for 2014 as it becomes available. There is also a Facebook page NATO Charity Bazaar ASBL and members, as well as friends, family and colleagues can request to join this group by sending a message then Beckie who will verify the contact. 
4 Treasurer Update – Alessandra Foresti (Treasurer)  treasurer@natocharitybazaar.org 
4.1 Charity Donations
Alessandra began by congratulating the members on the success of the book event “Behind the Silk Curtain” by Gulistan Khamzayeva, the result from the event was €780.  She explained that so far in the NATO Charity Bazaar (NCB) Account there is a total of € 5.348.
The income for 2014 so far is:

Events                                                                  1.357€

Bake Sales                                                           3.087€

Small Change for Big Change Jar                         107€

Loyalty Premium Banca Monti Paschi Belgium    17€

4.2 Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Alessandra at the above e-mail or call her on her GSM - 0488-416-595.
5 Memebership – Trine Lauvsnes (Membership Coordinator)    membership@natocharitybazaar.org
As Trine was absent Beckie went over the Membership Information form (which can be found in the “Members Only” section of our website), stressing the importance of keeping our membership up to date.  She asked that the nations inform Trine by email – preferably at least a week in advance of any changes in the membership of their NCB team – both newcomers as well as farewells.
6 Bazaar Update – Emily Michnay (Bazaar Coordinator)     coordinator@natocharitybazaar.org
Emily explained that she is currently working on the Tri-fold for the 2014 Bazaar, as soon as she has the results of the charity votes it will be completed.     

She showed the members some images of national stands at the bazaar to give some ideas on how to decorate stands elaborately and festively.  She went on to remind the members of the rules at NATO:  no material may be attached to the walls or the ceiling, only freestanding frames or shelves are allowed.  For the decorations no nails, tacks, glue or staples are to be used on any NATO property.  Only the country plaque is allowed to be attached to the ceiling anything else will have to be removed.  Candles are a fire risk and so it is not permitted to light any type of candle or night-light but they can be for sale.  

Each nation who has requested a national stand will be provided with tables (2-6), chairs (2-4), a nation name plaque and access to electricity.  The nation must provide their own power cords/extension cords, decorations for the table, free standing frame for decorations or shelves, tools to put up decorations and any notice boards needed.

7.     Tombola - Carla Bucalossi Quatrini (Tombola Coordinator) tombola@natocharitybazaar.org
7.1 Update
 Carla thanked the members for having taken the time before the meeting to complete the Tombola Questionnaire.  She explained that the lottery for times and dates to sell Tombola tickets will be held at the General Meeting of September 23rd.  At that meeting she will also distribute the Tombola tickets.  Should any nation sell all of their tickets they simply need to ask for more. 
7.2 Tombola Overview

Carla explained that the Tombola is a giant raffle, members will be allocated a time and date to sell their tickets in NATO, each ticket costs €2.50.  The tickets must be completed with the name, GSM number and a NATO contact number of the person buying the tickets.  The tickets must be sold in numerical order from the books.  The winners of the Tombola are drawn at the Bazaar and will be informed by “SMS”.  Any prizes that are not collected on the day of the Bazaar will be kept for no longer than three weeks. 
7.3 Tombola Prizes

Each nation will provide two prizes worth at least €100.  The nations must provide Carla with details of their prizes using the Tombola prize list form on the NCB website, this form must be completed with a description of the prizes, details of who donated them and photographs of the prizes in jpeg format.  Carla uses this information to make the Tombola Prize Booklet
7.4 Tombola Ticket Sales

Tombola ticket sales will be held either in the Press Hall (where the bake sales are) or in the corner of the NATO cafeteria (right next to the entrance to the self-service restaurant). Nations may offer small biscuits or cakes while they are selling their Tombola tickets.

Carla reminded the members that the space used for ticket sales must be left clean and tidy in time for the next nation to sell tickets. The times for ticket sales are from 10.00 - 12.00, 12.00 - 14.00 and 14.00 - 16.00.  There will be no Tombola ticket sales on Fridays after 14.00.  
The dates for the Press Hall are: September 29, 30, October 1, 3, 6, 8, 9, 10, 22, 23, 24, 27, 28, 29, 31, November 5, 6, 7.
The dates for the NATO cafeteria are: September 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, November 10, 11, 12, 13, 14.
8. Charity Selection and Voting Process Sabrina Janssens and Julija Vejic (Charity Coordinators) charity@natocharitybazaar.org
Jimmie explained to the members that all of the charities were pre-selected from the charities that applied for funding using a list of criteria that has been voted on by members.  The charity committees have worked very long and very hard to ensure that the pre-briefing books were ready in time for members to vote on their funding priorities at this meeting.  She told the members that the ballot papers for voting were in the meeting folder.
8.1 Belgian Charity Vote

In Sabrina’s absence Emily read out the ten pre-selected Belgian charity projects, including the amount requested and the amount proposed by the Board.  She then asked the members to rank the charities from one to ten, one being the charity with the most priority.  The members were given a few minutes to vote and then the ballot papers were collected.  The results will be at the next General Meeting on September 23rd.
8.2 International Charity Vote  
Julija asked the members if they required her to read aloud the twenty-five pre-selected international charity projects, including the amount requested and the amount proposed, the members replied that it was not necessary.  She then asked them to rank the international charity projects from one to twenty five with one being the charity with the most priority.  The members were given a few minutes to vote and then the ballot papers were collected.  The results will be at the next General Meeting on September 23rd.
9. Restaurant Update – Christina Arvanitaki (Restaurant Coordinator)   restaurant@natocharitybazaar.org
Christina informed the members that each nation now needs to find a Restaurant Coordinator and an Assistant Coordinator.  She will be organizing meetings with the Restaurant Coordinators before the bazaar.  The first meeting will be in the Grand Chalet on October 16th at 10.30.   The second meeting is still to be confirmed. She also requested the help of some teen helpers to work during the Bazaar.  
10. Sponsors & Events – Dionysia Leolei (Sponsor & Event Coordinator)   sponsor@natocharitybazaar.org
Dionysia told the members about the confirmed sponsors of the 2014 Bazaar.  The Diamond Sponsor is the NATO Staff Centre without whose help and support the Bazaar would be impossible, the Platinum Sponsors are Aramark, General Dynamics, Volvo and Bis-Rent, the Gold sponsor is the ING Bank, the Silver sponsor is Concordia and the Banca Monte Paschi is a Bronze sponsor.  She also said that she is waiting for another possible sponsor to sign.
10.1 Bake Sale

Dionysia reminded the members that the next Bake Sale would be held on September 25th.  She explained that members could provide baked goods, sweet or savoury, as well as paper plates, napkins, plastic forks and spoons.  She said that each item needs to have a name and a list of the main ingredients; this is to help people who suffer from food allergies.  She urged everyone to remember to label any serving utensils or plates with name, phone number and nation, so that they can be returned to their rightful owner at the end.  She suggested that members try to use plastic or paper plates so that there is less risk of anyone losing a plate.  Small flags can be used to show the national origin of the baked goods.  She asked members to please deliver their baked goods no later than 08.30 in the Press Hall and to collect any plates by 13.30.  Anyone wishing to stay and help is more than welcome even if it is only for a short time.
11. Any Other Business

Jimmie asked if there were two nations who would like to volunteer to host the Patrons and Sponsors Coffee on the morning of the 2014 Bazaar, this involves offering coffee and some suitable refreshment to our Patrons and Sponsors before the opening ceremony of the Bazaar.

Jimmie added that we have a new Webmaster, Ludmilla, who is going to help update our website.  She thanked Ludmilla for coming forward to take on this task.

12. Bake Sale Today

Bosnia & Herzegovina, Serbia and Croatia organized a Bake Sale from 0900-1400 in the Press Hall to raise funds for the areas in those countries that were affected by terrible flooding in Spring 2014.  Their National Representatives thanked members for donating baked goods and invited members to come along and buy something.

13. Closing

Jimmie thanked all the members for their participation in the charity vote and assured them that the results would be ready for the next General Meeting.

She reminded members of future General Meeting dates for 2014 as follows:

23 September: Announcement of results of charity votes, Tombola ticket sales schedule, Bazaar instructions, Bazaar Entertainment
07 October: VIP and Visitor Passes

21 October: VIP and Visitor Passes
6 November: Final Bazaar Instructions and After sales schedule
The General Meeting was adjourned at 12h08
This document is the original and authentic text.

In the event of litigation, the English version of these minutes shall prevail.

Brussels, 11 September 2014
President
Vice President

Treasurer 
Full Members
